Consultation Process used for the Tokyo Declaration

Asia-Pacific Regional Conference for WSIS, January 13-15, 2003, Tokyo, Japan.

The drafting process of the Tokyo Declaration was as follows:

1) The host proposed a multi-sector drafting committee. On the suggestion of one government (ref. Iran), this proposal was modified to create an “informal consultation group” asked to produce a non-paper.

This informal consultation group was comprised of a limited number of representatives from Government, International organizations, Private sector and NGO/Civil Society.
Namely, 6 governments (Australia, Cambodia, China, India, Iran Malaysia), 2 international organizations (UNDP, APT), 1 private sector (GIIC) and 2 NGOs. In addition, ITU and UNESCAP participated as observers.

2) A draft declaration had been prepared before the conference by the host secretariat and distributed to delegates for comments. The secretariat re-drafted the declaration based on those comments received and submitted it to the informal consultation group as the basis of discussion.

3) The informal consultation group gathered on the first day of the conference and discussed the secretariat's draft sentence by sentence, these discussions resulted in a new “non-paper”.

4) The non-paper draft declaration was then put to an informal open-ended meeting held in parallel with the plenary on the second day of the conference. This meeting edited the paper on a paragraph by paragraph basis, receiving and considering contributions from any delegate.

5) The final “non-paper” document produced by this process was submitted by the chairman of the informal consultation group to the wrap-up session of the plenary where there was further negotiation among government delegates on the language. The document produced in plenary was then adopted as an official draft.
6) The final official draft was adopted as the Tokyo Declaration at the closure of the conference by Government delegates.

